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Message to the Alumni

The Alumni Newsletter will be published
once annually, in November, by the University
of Washington Orthodontic Alumni Association.
Publication of the Newsletter has two purpos-
es: first, to provide alumni with news about
the Orthodontic Department and its students,
faculty members and alumni; and second, to
remind alumni that now is the time to make
their annual contributions to the University
of Washington Orthodontic Memorial Fund.

Solicitation of funds is always dif-
ficult, but the task is made easier with the
knowledge that the need is great and that the
funds are well spent. Since its inception,
the Memorial Fund has been used to support
the research and publication activities of
the students and faculty. These activities
have played significant roles in establishing
and maintaining our orthodontic program as
one of the finest in the world. Financial
support for the departmental research and
publication activities is derived primarily
from the Memorial Fund and from grants from
the federal government. Due to general belt-
tightening by the federal government (at
least in the area of research support!), it
has become increasingly difficult to maintain
a continuous level of support for our re-
search. The importance of the Memorial Fund
has increased, therefore, since it will have
to be relied upon to weather sporadic funding
crises. Unfortunately, contributions to the
Memorial Fund have been decreasing for the
past several years.

We, therefore, appeal to all alumni to
contribute at least $100 to the Memorial
Fund (an envelope is attached to the News-
letter for this purpose) and to make this
contribution an annual practice. With your
help we will be better able to insure that
adequate financial support will be available
to the Department to continue its outstanding
educational and research programs.

Dr. Peter Shapiro
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Dean Alton W. Moore

Dr. Moore Observes 30th
Year at UW

Special congratulations are due Dr. Alton
W. Moore, who is celebrating his 30th year of
association with the University of Washington
School of Dentistry. Dr. Moore founded the
Department of Orthodontics in 1948 and was
its first chairman, serving until 1965. At
that time he assumed the responsibility of
associate dean in the School of Dentistry
while continuing to teach and chair research
projects in the department. In August 1977,
after returning from a year's sabbatical
leave in Nijmegen, The Netherlands, Dr. Moore
assumed the post of dean of the School of
Dentistry. ©Under his fine leadership, the
School of Dentistry is maintaining its inter-
national reputation for excellence. Although
Dr. Moore's time is currently at a premium
he still manages to maintain contact with the
graduate orthodontic program.

f( ’, Warren G. Magnuson Health Sciences Center, Seattle, Washington 98195




Alumni Plan Reunion

The University of Washington Orthodontic
Alumni Association's fifth reunion meeting
will be held in Seattle at the Washington
Plaza on July 29-August 2, 1979. Plan now to
attend what promises to be a memorable event.
Speakers will include Dr. Frans van der Linden
of the University of Nijmegen and UW faculty
members Dr. Richard Riedel and Dr. Benjamin
Moffett. 1In addition to the scientific pro-
gram, there will be sufficient time set aside
for golf, tennis, and the renewal of friend-
ships. Highlights of the planned social pro-
gram will be the welcoming cocktail party on
Sunday night and the concluding banquet on
Wednesday evening. Dr. Andrew Houg, president

Dr. David Turpin, left, editor of the P.C.S.0.
Bulletin, and Dr. Vincent Kokich, associate
editor, compare notes.

of the Alumni Association, is general chairman Standardization of Orthognathic
of the meeting. The program Chairman is Surgery Records

Dr. Peter Shapiro. Registration will be Member, AAO Special Orthodontic-
handled by Dr. Douglas Cameron, local arrange- Pedodontic Committee

ments by Dr. Allan Van Ness and publications Member, AAO Research Council

by Dr. Robert Little. Courses given during the past year -

Emory Orthodontic Society, Atlanta
Big Sky Dental Study Club, Bozeman, Mont.

In Bl’lef UW Department of Continuing Dental
Education, Honolulu

Under personal events, Dr. Marc Joondeph Texas Orthodontic Study Club, San Antonio
and his wife, Jane, had their first child, Continuing Déntal Education, University of
Carly Elizabeth, on June 27; Dr. Benjamin Costa Rica, San Jose, Costa Rica
Moffett married Dr. Leena Koskinen, a member Dental Deformities Study Group, Victoria, B.C.
of the Department of Orthodontic faculty at Third International Congress, Munich, Germany
the University of Turku, Finland, while on Dr. Marc Joondeph is working on a chapter for
leave during winter quarter. the next edition of an Atlas of Pedodontics

Promotions came to Dr. Vincent Kokich as with Drs. David Law, Tom Lewis and John Davis.

research assistant professor and to Dr. Marc
Joondeph as assistant professor, effective
July 1, 1978. Dr. Richard Riedel was named

associate dean for academic affairs in ORTHODONTIC ALUMNI NEWS -
September 1977. Health Sciences Information Services

E-307 Health Sciences SC-60
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Outside activities include:
Dr. Richard Riedel -~ president of the
American Board of Orthodontics and now

on a three-month sabbatical leave to Editor Christine Palmer, 543-5788
Australia, New Zealand and Japan. Managing Editor Trudy Purvines, 543-3620
Dr. David Turpin - new editor of the P.C.S.0.

ALUMNI OFFICERS

Bulletin.
Dr. Vincent Kokich - associate editor of the President: Leslie Erickson, '56 benyver, €
P.C.S.0. Bulletin. President-elect: Andrew Houg, '60 Seattle, WA
Dr. Peter Shapiro, Dr. Vincent Kokich, Dr. Secretary: R. William McNeill, '64 Seattle, WA
Donald Joondeph and Dr. Benjamin Moffett Treasurer: David Rice, '69  Mercer Island, WA
presented papers at the Anaheim meeting of BOARD OF DIRECTORS
A.A.O. Arthur Dugoni, '63 San Francisco, CA
Dr. Benjamin Moffett and his wife, Leena, Norman Carstens, '64 Grosse Pointe Woods, MI
rode the Greyhound bus to Atlanta, for a Russell Van Dyke, '73 Ogden, UT
TMJ talk. "A great adventure," they said, Arthur Burns, '61 Jacksonville, FL
"but bring your own pillow:" Wayne Bolton, '52 Mercer Island, WA
Dr. William McNeill gets the prize for the Don Rudee, 'S5 Palo Alto, CA
most action: Gene Supernaw, '55 (ex-officio) Everett, WA
President, Northern Section, P.C.S.O. Donald Joondeph, '70 Chairman, Department of
Director, P.C.S5.0. Orthodontics, UW School of Dentistry

Co-Chairman, AAO & ASOS Committee on




Graduate Curriculum
Expanded

The graduate curriculum has been modi-
fied to meet the changing demands of dentis-
try. In recent years, greater emphasis has
been placed on developing interdisciplinary
patient care programs with related dental
fields. This team approach enables us to
deliver a much higher level of total patient
care, giving the orthodontic specialist
greater insight into the problems beyond his
own area of expertise as well as enabling
him to coordinate the treatment of patients
presenting with complex orofacial problems.

The clinical program consists of four
half-day seminar and clinic sessions in
which the graduate orthodontic students treat
the "traditional" orthodontic patient. This
group includes patients in the mixed or per-
manent dentition that require full ortho-
dontic therapy. Emphasis is placed on the
diagnosing and timing of treatment based
upon individual needs and growth patterns.

Additionally, the curriculum has ex-
panded to include a half-day surgical-
orthodontic clinic where graduate ortho-
dontic students are able to treat adult
patients with limitations due to severity
and/or lack of growth and younger indivi-
duals presenting with severe skeletal dys-
plasias or craniofacial anomalies. Another
half-day seminar and clinic session is de-
voted to the treatment of patients requiring
conjoint orthodontic, periodontic and re-
storative therapy. Emphasis is placed on
collaborating with other specialists in the
diagnosis and treatment planning of patients
with these complex dental problems.

Finally, the department has initiated a
clinic for patients presenting with temporo-

Dr. Donald Joondeph (stancding, center) and
junior orthodontic graduate students

mandibular joint dysfunction. Faculty from
various fields form teams to diagnose, treat
and maintain long term patient records to
more fully understand the nature of temporo-
mandibular joint disease. The graduate ortho-
dontic students participate in this seminar
and clinic and are assigned patients with
specific joint disorders.

In summary, the department is contin-
uing to emphasize quality orthodontic care for
patients with mixed and permanent dentition
while preparing the student to be able to
coordinate a team approach to patient care
for individuals with complex oral facial
problems.

Alumnus Named
Dean at UOP

Dr. Arthur A. Dugoni

Dr. Arthur A. Dugoni, a 1963 graduate of
the UW postdoctoral orthodontic program and a
member of the Board of Directors of the UW
Orthodontic Alumni Association, has been named
dean of the School of Dentistry of the Univer-
sity of the Pacific (UOP), San Francisco.

Dr. Dugoni, a San Francisco practitioner,
has been a member of the school's faculty for
24 years. He is a 1948 graduate of the San
Francisco school, which at that time was the
College of Physicians and Surgeons.

He has taught in the UOP Department of
Orthodontics for 15 years and was chairman of
the department in 1964-1965. He is presently
an adjunct professor in the school's postdoc-
toral orthodontic program.

Dr. Dugoni is a diplomate of the American
Board of Orthodontics, a deputy regent of the
International College of Dentists and a ten-
year member of the House of Delegates of the
American Dental Association.

He is a vice president of California Dental

Service and a past president of the Northern
California Section of the American College of
Dentists, the Central Section of the Pacific
Coast Society of Orthodontists, and the San
Mateo County Dental Society. He was named

South San Francisco's 1960 "Person of the Year."



Class of 1979

The members of the Graduate Orthodontic
Class of 1979 represent six states and three
foreign countries. The wide variety of
interests and backgrounds in this group has
made seminars and research projects very
interesting. Travelogs have been mixed
with diagnoses during most treatment plan-
ning seminars.

® Carlos Castro (University of Costa Rica)
brings a wealth of experience into our pro-
gram. He maintained a private practice in
San Jose, Costa Rica, and taught at the
University of Costa Rica Dental School. He
intends to return to San Jose for exclusive
orthodontic practice and teaching.

® Kok Chin Woon (University of Singapore)
had been teaching at the University of Malaya,
Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, before entering the
UW. K.C. will return to the University of
Malaya to teach upon completion of her
master's program.

e Janice Yip (University of British
Columbia) is a resident of Vancouver, B.C.
Since she recently passed the Washington
State Board, her plans to return to B.C.
are questionable. She is exploring various
career possibilities at this time.

@ Bryan Williams (University of Western
Ontario) has been at the UW an extra year.
He is a resident in pediatric dentistry, the
three-year training program in both pedo-
dontics and orthodontics. Bryan divides his
time between Children's Orthopedic Hospital,
the Orthodontic Department, the Pedodontic
Department (where he teaches one-half day),
and also is getting a master's degree in
education (mostly at night). Dr. Williams
taught at Western Ontario before entering the
UW. He is looking for a job in dental
education.

Dr. Bryan Williams, senior orthodontic
graduate student

graduate student

® John Moore (University of Washington)
completed a general dentistry residency at
Eastman Dental Center in Rochester, N.Y.,
and then practiced general dentistry in
Seattle for two years. His future plans
include practicing orthodontics in Seattle,

® David Parks (University of Pennsylvania)
hails from Oakmont, Pa., but has become
hooked on the great Northwest. Boarded in
Washington, his plans are indefinite.

® Daniel Yaillen (University of Oregon)
comes to us from Portland, Ore., and would
like to explore practice possibilities in
either Oregon or Washington.

@ Robert (Glenn) McMinn (University of
Washington) gave up his general practice in
Pocatello, Idaho, to enter the orthodontic
program. Glenn teaches a day in operative
dentistry and is very active in other pro-
jects. An avid fisherman, he has caused
many jealous moments with his slides of
giant trout. He plans to return to Pocatello
for private practice.

® Stanton Hall (Northwestern University,
University of Washington) brings a master's
in pathology and Ph.D. in experimental
pathology into our program. Stan would
like a blend of teaching and private prac-
tice. His experience as a researcher at
N.I.H. is extremely valuable to his class-
mates.

® John Ive (University of Washington) was
a civil engineer for several years before
entering dental school. His outstanding
performance at the UW included many awards
and an article on surgical orthodontics.
John plans to practice in his home State
of Washington.

® Donald Gardner

(Northwestern University,
Indiana University) left a thriving pedo-
dontic practice in Denver to attend the UW.
He taught in the Department of Pedodontics

at the Medical College of Georgia before
beginning private practice in Denver. His
experience in managing pediatric dental
problems have proved to be a valuable
complement to his fellow students in
orthodontics.




Class of 1980

The Department of Orthodontics Graduate
Class of 1980 is composed of ten individuals
representing three foreign countries and a
wide cross-section of the United States.

The varied cultural and academic backgrounds
and travel experiences make for an interest-
ing and enlightening educational experience
for all.

® Foster Bucher is from Starbuck, Minn.
He spent three years at the University of
Minnesota Dental School and his last year as
an exchange student at the Royal Dental
College of Aarhus, Denmark. After receiving
a D.D.S. from Minnesota in 1975, he spent
three years in military service with the U.S.
Army in Heidelberg doing general dentistry
and a great deal of traveling throughout
Europe. His plans for the future are un-
decided but his interests lie in private
orthodontic practice with limited teaching,
in the Northwest, Midwest or Europe. Foster
and his wife, Cher, have a son Mathew, six
months.

® Ken Glover, from Edmonton, Alberta,
Canada, graduated from the University of
Alberta School of Dentistry in 1962. He was
in private general practice with an emphasis
on pedodontics in Alberta until entering the
UW Pedodontic/Orthodontic program in 1977.
In addition to his pursuit of a master's in
orthodontics he is also taking courses
leading to a master's in education. After
graduation he would like to combine teaching
with a limited private practice wherever an
opportunity is available. He and his wife,
Elinor, have three children: Brian, 16,
Diane, 15, and Karen, 12.

® Stan Gile, Bellevue, Wash., received a
D.D.S. from the UW in 1974. He was in the
Navy, stationed at Pearl Harbor, for three
and one-half years in a general practice
situation with specialty rotations. Upon
leaving the service he worked in private
practice in Seattle for nine months before
entering the UW orthodontic program. He
would like to enter a private orthodontic
practice with some teaching in the King
County area. Stan and his wife, Carol,
have two boys, Jason, three and one-half,
and Ryan, one and one-half.

®Oscar Muguerza is from Venezuela. He
graduated from the University of Chile in
Valparaiso in 1974 and received his equi-
valency at the University of Central
Venezuela in 1975. He was in private prac-
tice in Caracas until moving to Chicago
last year to study English for eight months
before entering the UW graduate program this
fall. He is on a scholarship from the
Government of Venezuela and expects to teach

at the University in conjunction with his
government, in addition to maintaining a
private orthodontic practice. He is married
to Anne Marie de Muguerza.

®Bill Foley, a native of Illinois, gradu-
ated from the University of Illinois in 1978.
After a relaxing summer he has now settled
down to the exciting life of a bachelor grad-
uate student. After completion of the pro-
gram he would like to enter private ortho-
dontic practice in the northern, northwest-
ern or northeastern area of the United
States.

e Dona Seeley was the top student in the
class of 1978 at the UW School of Dentistry.
She was elected to OKU and she has an Ameri-
can Fund for Dental Health fellowship to aid
her in her studies. She was in private
general practice over the summer and main-
tains a one-day-a-week practice in Bellevue.
She is interested in a teaching opportunity
with a part-time orthodontic practice in
the Pacific Northwest.

®Brent May is from Wyoming and was an
OKU member at the University of Oregon,
graduating in 1976. He entered the U.S.

Navy Dental Corps and served two years at
Great Lakes as a general dental officer with
specialty rotations. He is interested in
private orthodontic practice in Oregon,
Washington, Alaska or British Columbia. His
wife's name is Laura.

e Claude Mossaz was born and raised in
Switzerland and has skied all over Europe.

He also found time to graduate from the Uni-
versity of Geneva in 1976. He then spent
two years in oral surgery part-time and was
in general practice part-time in the Geneva
area. He plans to return to Geneva and
wants to go into part-time orthodontic
teaching and private practice. His wife,
Adina, is from Israel.

e Dan Taylor is our California import.

He is an OKU graduate from USC Dental School,
1978, and was in general practice in Santa
Monica for four months before entering the

UW graduate program. He maintains a one-day-
a-week practice in Seattle. He spent two
years on mission in Taiwan between 1969 and
1971 to round out the cosmopolitan make-up

of our class. After graduation, he is
interested in setting up a private practice
with the possibility of teaching one-half day
a week. He would prefer locating in the
western or Pacific northwestern states. Dan
and his wife, Cindy, have two children,
Andrew, three and one-half, and Amy, one

and one-half.

e Jim Howard is from Montana and graduated
in 1976 from the UW School of Dentistry. He
received the AAO Senior Award. Since gradu-
ation he has been a postdoctoral fellow in

Continued on page 6




Continued from page 5

the UW Department of Orthodontics through an

NIDR research grant related to TMJ neuro-
physiology. He maintains a one-day-a-week
general practice in Seattle. His future

plans are to teach and do research half-time.

He would like to locate in Seattle or
Montana. He is married to Leanne and they
have a daughter, eighteen months old.

Abstracts, Class of 1978

The following are the titles of ab-

stracts written by the 1978 graduates. Any-

one interested in receiving a copy of the

completed abstract may obtain one by writing

the departmental office or by calling

(206) 543-5788.

1. Long Term Stability of the Mandibular
Arch Following Differential Management

of Arch Length Deficiencies by David A.

Witzel, DDS, MSD
2. Calvarial and Sutural Redevelopment
Following Craniectomy in the Neonatal

Rabbit by Laurence W. Mabbutt, DDS, MSD

Department of Orthodontics SM-46
D569 Health Sciences Center
University of Washington
Seattle, Wa. 98195

address correction requested

Intentional Dentoalveolar Ankylosis in
the Rhesus Monkey by Gregory W. Guyman,
DDS, MSD

The Relationship of Electromyography and
Joint Sounds to Mandibular Movements in
Patients with Temporomandibular Joint
Dysfunction by Avrum Rapoport, DDS, MSD
Experimental and Postexperimental Re-
sponse to Anteriorly Directed Force in
Young Macaca Nemestrina by Gregory W.
Jackson, DDS, MSD

The Loading of Bioglass Coated Aluminum
Oxide Implants to Produce Sutural Ex-
pansion of the Maxillary Complex in
Macaca Nemestrina by Patrick Turley,
DDS, MSD

A Longitudinal Cephalometric Study of
Down's Syndrome Patients Receiving
Oxandrolone for Linear Growth Promotion
by Michael R. Fey, DDS, MSD

Ankylosed Teeth as Abutments for Palatal
Expansion in the Rhesus Monkey by
Gregory W. Guyman, DDS, MSD

The Experimental and Postexperimental
Effects of Posteriorly Directed Extra-
oral Traction in Nongrowing Macaca
Fascicularis by Heidemarie C. Brandt,
DDS, MSD
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